[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of  Meeting of Kemberton Parish Council held in The Village Hall, Kemberton on Wednesday 12th March 2014
Present:		Ian Amos, Martyn Bidgood, Philip Jones (from 8.15), Mark Lea, James Rennison and Mary Wright
In attendance:	Michael Wood Shropshire Councillor. Valerie Edwards clerk to the Council;
		Lyn Lathe, Bill Lathe, Becky Henley, Paul Henley, David Chapman, Pam Smith, 
		Graham Small. Hal Small, Jeff Carvell, Chris Jones, Gill Egerton, Shaun Egeton,
		plus one other man who arrived  late.

1	Apologies for Absence:	Giles Greenwood 
2	Chairman’s Announcements The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting, commenting that Councilor Jones would be arriving late as he was first attending the meeting of Ryton and Grindle PC, held simultaneous with Kemberton, to garner opinion. 
3	Declaration of any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests in respect of items on the agenda. They will be annotated at the relevant item in the minutes.
The Chairman then requested the consent of the meeting to move to item 6.
6	Matters related to Grindle House Farm and Rennew.

The Chairman introduced the Parish Councillors, Shropshire Councillor Wood and the clerk to the visitors. He went on to outline the information known about the Recent changes at Grindle House Farm with particular reference to Rennew. The Vice Chairman Mark Lea then informed the meeting of his recent contact with Shropshire Enforcement Officer on these matters.
The situation to date is that Shropshire Council requires an full planning application for change of use for this business to be submitted. This application, due within 28days, may be delayed because of a stipulated requirement for an independent survey of traffic movements in connection with Rennew business.  
Rennew have moved from their former business premises in Shifnal to the site at Grindle Farm, the move completed by 11th March.
There are a number of businesses operating from the site at Grindle House Farm. The traffic assessment is to include all these for comparison with the traffic flow when the property operated as a farm.
Highways and traffic routing are the main issue for Kemberton PC.
Councillor M Wood reported on the concern regarding goods vehicles movements, he informed the meeting that Shropshire Council had not been involved with suggesting a rout to Grindle through Kemberton. He was equally concerned about routs out from Grindle particularly via Haven Hills. He had been given the impression that Rennew business would be trade only.  He assured the meeting that when the application is received by Shropshire Council, everyone (Kemberton PC and individuals)  would be permitted to comment and the comments would be taken into account. He did warn that no Planning Committee wishes to see an application  to go to appeal because of   the prohibitive potential cost of the process.

The Chairman then took questions from the floor. New topics opened were:
· Attitude/Reaction from Ryton & Grindle PC – more information would be available on this when Councillor Philip Jones arrived from R&G meeting.
· Instances were quoted of HGV movements early in the mornings i.e. 7.30am onward. It was suggested that a log be kept of all commercial vehicle movements. Care being taken that this relates to Grindle House Farm. 
· It was firmly stated that there was no complaint or objection to agricultural traffic movements.
· The Main concern regarding traffic was for road safety the narrow lanes of Kemberton and Grindle.
· The Status of Rennew was questioned. The business purports to be trade only, but there is reason to believe that this will operate as a retail business, The result of this will be an increased number of vehicle movements overall.
· The possibility that Rennew are involved in “manufacture” of goods on sale.
· Questions were raised about the indication that other new business outlets are soon to be accommodated at Grindle House Farm.
· The Chairman noted receipt of a letter of protest about Rennew from JSW and JM Jones.

Shropshire Councillor Wood informed the meeting of the latest situation with planning in general terms within the county. Shropshire can identify 4.95 of a required 5 year land bank for development. This situation leaves the local plan in jeopardy.  He had been informed this week of a new direction from The Secretary of State on protection of Green Belt land, this he welcomed.

At 8.15 Councillor Phillip Jones joined the meeting.

Councillor Jones briefed on his visit to the Ryton and Grindle PC meeting: There had been some 10 visitors present. 
· The general feeling was opposed to The Rennew Traffic Activity for similar reasons to those at Kemberton.
· They are seeking to put pressure on Shropshire Council to stop this activity.
· The figures of vehicle movements to and from the property compares accurately with those quoted at Kemberton. 
· Other businesses at The farm are generating commercial traffic especially a Lawn Mower Maintenance business which operates for South Staffordshire Council. 
· Ryton &Grindle PC have appointed a co- coordinator for observation and information gathering. 
· Phillip Jones and  Bill Lathe volunteered to coordinate a similar approach for Kemberton. Councillor Jones will then liaise with Ryton and Grindle PC.

The Chairman suggested that upon receipt of a Planning Application Kemberton PC should convene a special meeting to consider a response. This was approved by the meeting.

Kemberton residents were asked to monitor traffic and report to Councillor Jones.
The Clerk was instructed to write to Head of Planning to request that Kemberton be included in the planning consultation process for Grindle House Farm.
Contact information was given to the clerk for her opposite number in R&G PC.

The Chairman wound up this item by thanking the visitors for their attendance, but inviting them to stay for the remainder of the meeting.  He also thanked Shropshire Councillor Wood for his input and concern on this issue and for his interest in general. These thanks were echoed by the visitors.

Prior to the visitors departure Councillor Wood informed the meeting that there would be no increace to the Shropshire Council element of the Council Tax for the 5th year running.

8.45 The visitors left the meeting.

4 	To approve the minutes of meeting held 8th January 2014  The minutes were approved by the 	meeting and signed by the Chairman.

5	Matters arising from the minutes 
	5.1	Highways Road safety Policy  A routine submission has been sent to Alice Dilly	
	5.2	Veolia - calendars for collection dates have been received by housholds.
	5.3	Potholes.  There has been some repair work done adjacent to The Row and the Village Hall.
	5.4	Broadband Availability in Kemberton. Patrick Cosgrove of Shropshire and Marches 			Campaign for  Better Broadband has been in touch with The Chairman and clerk to inform of 		progress and to enlist continued support.

6	Matters related to Grindle House Farm and Ren-new. Taken at the start of the meeting, see above.

7	Correspondence
	7.1	From St Andrews PCC Treasurer Thank you note for donation
	7.2	From AON  Inviting renewal of insurance from 01st June 2014 at £224.01  (no change 		since last year) This was noted,  to be taken at next meeting.
	7.3	From SALC notice of a meeting for clerks and Councilors with External Auditor. This 		was noted
	7.4	From Rural Hub Partnership.  Farming Recovery Fund for farmers affected by 			Flooding. This was noted
	7.5	From Shropshire Council  Invitation to attend Planning Event with Hugh Richards 	24th 		April. Councilors James Rennison and Mary Wright to attend at a cost of £10.00 each.
	7.6	From Shropshire Council   Request for publicity of Local Support and Prevention 			Team (LSPT). This was noted


8	Matters Reported from Shropshire Council Councillor M Wood presented a report on the following 	topics:
· The Position at Shirehall. Many services are now being provided by the Limited Liability Partnerships set up by the latest reorganisation. They are proving to be successful and are attracting business from other local authorities. 
· Council Tax  Shropshire Council are to levy no increase in precept for the coming financial
year. It is planned that the contingency reserve be maintained with an increase
· Police precept   This is to be raised in the order of 1.99%. Clr. Wood had questioned the     need for this, since he was aware of substantial funds being in place upon the dissolution of the West Midland Police Authority.
· Fire and Rescue service precept. This is to be increased by 1.99%
· SAMDev    as sated earlier in the meeting Shropshire still does not have the required 5year supply of housing in place (4.95 years only).  There is to be further consultation on this target on 14th March. It is hoped that The Secretary of State will accept the application from Shropshire and give due consideration of the situation in respect of the NPPF.  Clr. Wood noted that Place Plans continue to be necessary.
· He noted that a rationalization of multiple computer programs is underway at Shirehall, This is being dealt with by a small team on a no cost basis.
· Discussions are underway for the formation of  a university “The University of Chester and Shropshire” this would provide post graduate courses in Applied Science, Maths and Engineering. This would have the potential to bring income of  £60 million into Shropshire 


9	Financial Matters
	9.1	A statement of funds at the bank was received by the meeting.
	9.2	Precept A request for precept requirement for 2014/15of £2100 has been made.
	9.3	Kemberton Newsletter Cost of Printer Cartridges for newsletter The meeting noted with 	sadness the recent death of Mr. L J Russell who was involved with his wife Dianna in the 	production of the Newsletter. It was noted that a cheque sent to Mr Russell to the value £34.01 	remains unpresented as a result. Mrs. Russell has indicated her willingness to continue with 	production of the Newsletter. It was agreed by all that she is to be informed that there will be 	continued financial support for this activity from The Parish Council.
	94	From Citizens Advice Shropshire – To consider a  request for financial support 	(deferred from January meeting) This request was turned down by the meeting.
	9.5	Clerk’s salary and expenses to pass for payment. 2nd  instalment. This was approved by 	the meeting.
	9.6	The following donations to be made under Section 137 were presented for approval 
		9.6.1	Kemberton Village Hall Committee	£100.00
		9.6.2	Kemberton Parochial Church Council	£100.00
		9.6.3	Kaleidoscope				£  45.00
		These were proposed by Councilor Amos and seconded by Councilor Wright and approved by 	the meeting.
	
	PLEASE NOTE	Councilor Jones declared a pecuniary interest in 9.6.2
			Councilor Lea declared a personal interest in 9.6.3

10	Local Joint Committee   	Councilor  Amos presented a report of meeting. Wednesday 19th February 2014. This is the final meeting under the existing format. The Bridgnorth, Worfield Claverley and Alveley LJC will continue as a pilot in a commissioning role. It will no longer have funds to distribute.
	The application for part funding of a defibrillator for Kemberton had been successful.
 
11	Village Defibrillator As reported at item 9above The application to the LJC for part funding of a defibrillator for Kemberton had been successful.  The British Heart Foundation has been advised and the remaining funds are awaited. 
12	Planning  A

PLANNING REFERENCE 	14/00573/TCA

PROPOSED TREE WORKS	Remedial works including branch shortening and pruning to one 				Cherry, three plum, one apple and one copper beech all lying within 
				the Kemberton Conservation Area			

LOCATION			Farndale, Mill Lane, Kemberton, Shifnal, Shropshire. TF11 9LH
OS Reference 			

APPLICANT:			Mr J Lowe		Granted at 11.03.14


PLANNING REFERENCE 	14/00612/TCA

PROPOSED TREE WORKS	Remove twisted leader from top of tree and target prune lateral
				branches off  neighbor’s property to balance crown of one Larch tree 
				within Kemberton Conservation Area.	

LOCATION			Westhorpe, Mill lane, Kemberton Shifnal Shropshire
OS Reference 			372995 - 304517

APPLICANT:			Mr Wright		No Objection
				


Planning -  B 	 Decisions since last meeting           

PLANNING REFERENCE 	14/00098/TCA

PROPOSED TREE WORKS	Removal of 21 Willow trees, 4Ash trees and 4 Hawthorn trees; crown lift 3 			Ash trees within Kemberton Conservation Area.	

LOCATION			Field off Grooms Lane,, Kemberton, Shifnal, 
OS Reference 			373156 - 304772

APPLICANT:			Mr Mark Lea. 		Granted at 11.02.14


13	Any Other Business   	The meeting was informed of suspicious activity of the driver of a grey car 				which had been seen in the village on several occasions.
	
.
				
14	Date and time of next meeting. 	Wednesday 14th May   Annual Meeting.

Meeting closed at 9.30.


Meeting schedule 2013/14	Wednesday   	9th  July 2014
				Wednesday 	10th  September 2014
				Wednesday	12th November 2014
				Wednesday	14th January 2015
				Wednesday 	11th March 2015Meeting closed 8.35pm 
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